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Our Vision: 

A meeting place where 

student’s lifelong 

learning begins and 

grows into a sustainable 

future. 

Message from the Principal: 

Email: 

tawonga.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

www.tawongaps.vic.edu.au 

 

OSHC:  0429 018 724 
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UPPORT 

Recognising that we all 

have different learning 

needs and that we 

need to assist and help 

each other. 

PPORTUNITY 

Providing every child 

a broad range of 

possibilities to 

achieve success. 

NITY 

Working as a team 

with common beliefs 

and understandings. 

ESPONSIBILITY 

Being accountable 

and trustworthy. 

OMMUNITY 

We have a common 

interest in our 

students. 

XCELLENCE 

Striving to be the 

best we can be. 

Dear Families, 

School Photos 

With the announcement last weekend of the 

easing of restrictions we are please to be able to 

go ahead with our school photo day. This does 

mean that there is a short lead up. 

We have once again booked MSP photography 

who have provided great photos over the past 

few years. Each students has been given their 

own named envelope which needs to be returned 

next Wednesday. Family photos will also be 

available.  

Photos will be taken after recess and we will 

endeavour to keep them looking lovely until then.   

Students are asked to please wear their gold polo 

tops.  

Production - Bondi Rescue 

Today students were introduced to the script and 

music however they will need to wait until next 

week for their own copy. Costumes are very easy 

this year and the music as always catchy and fun. 

There is still some tweaking of some students 

parts so please explain this to your child if they 

are unsure.  

Footy Day 

The students looked great in their forty colours 

today and enjoyed an afternoon of football games 

and skills.  

Year 3-6 camp at Rubicon  

Tuesday 24th - Friday 27th November   

Please mark the above dates into your 

calendar. Next week families will receive full 

detail regarding camp once our program has 

been finalised with the camp staff. Staff and 

adults attending will be Kim, James, Anne and 

Heath. The cost will be less than $200, please 

note that many families are in credit due to 

grant money received earlier in the year or 

from payment already receive for the cancelled 

5/6 camp in Term 1. Please speak to Lisa if you 

are unsure of your current account balance. 

Rubicon is a DET run camp similar to Bogong. 

Please see—www.rubicom.vic.edu.au  

Activities will include rafting, bush walking and 

a possible overnight campout for the 5/6s.  

While we encourage all Year 3-6 students to 

attend we  do understand that some students 

might be hesitant. Please come and speak to 

me about this so we can work together on a 

plan alternatively if you do not intend sending 

your child please let me know in the coming 

days so that our budget can be finalised more 

accurately.  

School Council 

School Council will be next Monday 26th 

October at 5.30pm.  Finance 5.15pm. 

Kim Franzke    
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S UPPORT 
Recognising that we all have different 

learning needs and that we need to assist 

and help each other. 

O PPORTUNITY 

Providing every child a broad range of 

possibilities to achieve success. 
U NITY 

Working as a team with common beliefs 

and understandings. 

OSHC Online Booking 

Library this week 

Junior Sports Day & Cluster XC  

Compass is our schoolΩs communication tool for parents. 

Please ensure that you have access to this either on your 

phone through the app or on a computer. Emails will come 

out regularly with important communication. Please see Lisa 

if you have having any technical issues.  

Please note the all absences need to be entered into Com-

pass by parents. This can be done in advance if you know 

you have an appointment.  

Our aim is to ensure that we have no unexplained absences  

Compass 

This week Olivia taught library and asked me to share this 

great piece of work from Emily R all about spring.  

{ǇǊƛƴƎ ƭƻƻƪǎ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜΣ ŀ ƎǊŜŜƴ ŀǘƳƻǎǇƘŜǊŜ 

ŜǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƭƻƻƪΦ 

{ǇǊƛƴƎ ŦŜŜƭǎ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ǎƻƊ ƅǳũȅ ŎƭƻǳŘ ƭŜǾƛǘŀǝƴƎ  Ƨǳǎǘ ōŜƭƻǿ ƻǳǊ ŦŜŜǘΦ 

{ǇǊƛƴƎ ǎƻǳƴŘǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƴŜǿ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƻƭŘΦ 

{ǇǊƛƴƎ ǎƳŜƭƭǎ ƭƛƪŜ ƭƛǧƭŜ ōǳǎȅ ōŜŜǎ ŎŀǊǊȅƛƴƎ ǇƻƭƭŜƴ ƅƻǿŜǊ ǘƻ ƅƻǿŜǊ 

ŀƴŘ ǇƻƭƭŜƴŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǊΦ We have our annual Book Fair booked with Scholastic from 

Monday 9th November through until Friday 13th 

November. We will  be beginning the week with a dress up 

day in a character from a book.  

The theme is artic adventures. We will be building 

a giant igloo for our display and are after 2 litre, 

well washed plastic milk bottles. Please start 

collecting and bringing to school.  

If restrictions havenΩt lifted then families will need 

to book in an individual time slot to come and 

browse/buy books after school hours.  

Book Fair 

Swimming Lessons 

We have booked the pool exclusively for our end of 

year swimming program. All going to plan we will begin 

lessons twice a week starting mid November. This is not 

far away so please start checking to see if bathers fit 

and that you have a suitable 

rash top. Parents will need to 

pick up at the pool.  

If you need to book your child/ren into OSHC, this 

can now be done online.  Please follow the link 

below for booking form. 

 

 

https://form.jotform.com/202797432439867  

Friday 6th November we will be hosting the Cluster Junior 

Sports Day in the morning and in the afternoon interested 

students from the other schools will be joining us for a 

modified Cluster cross country.  

Unfortunately we are not allow to have any spectators.  

We will also not be able to run our usually BBQ Meal Day 

instead having icy poles on sale for $1.  

https://form.jotform.com/202797432439867
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 

 MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT/SUN 

   22 

Lunch orders 

Footy Colour Dress 

Up Day 

23 

GRAND FINAL 

PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 

24/25 

26 

 

School Council 

27 

Art 

28 

School Banking 

SCHOOL 

PHOTO DAY 

29 

Lunch orders 

30 31/1 Nov 

2 

PUPIL FREE 

DAY 

3 

Melbourne Cup 

Day Public 

Holiday 

4 

School Banking 

5 

Lunch orders 

6 Junior Sports Day 

and Cross Country - 

Prep-2 (morning) 

Cluster Cross 

Country 3-6 

(afternoon) 

7/8 

9 

BOOKFAIR 

DRESS UP DAY 

10 

Art 

BOOKFAIR 

11 

BOOKFAIR 

School Banking 

12 

Lunch orders 

BOOKFAIR 

13 

BOOKFAIR 

14/15 

16 17 

Library 

18 

School Banking 

19 

Lunch Orders 

20 21/22 

President Mr Andrew Macklan 

Macklan.andrew.a@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Vice         
President 

Yvette Hind 
0417 387 112 

Buildings & 
Grounds 

Yvette Hind 
0417 387 112 

Other      
Councillors 

Claire Lucas-Gear, Raelene 
McLean, Ben Svarc, Shannon 
Ryder 

REMINDERS SCHOOL COUNCILLORS 

October / November 

.hhY/[¦. - Orders to be submitted online by 

27th October 

/hat!{{ - All absences to be enter by parent 

prior to school starting.  
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How to Submit Community News: 

Community News 

Articles can be sent to tawonga.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au by end of day Wednesday for 

inclusion in Community News. 


